MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: May 14, 2019          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 2915  Masters Court
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Wally Wenger, Dineen Lavelle, Tom Holm, Jamie Hahl, Frank Zucco, Bart Keller
· Committee Chairs Present:   
· Residents in Attendance:     
· Acceptance of  April  Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report –   Demand letter sent to a homeowner, no response to date.Court date has been set.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	April 2019

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$135,132.00
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$85,132.00
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 28.00

	LCM
	
	$ 412.00

	Legal Services
	
	      

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	  

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 206.00 

	Utility - Electric
	
	

	Snow Removal
	
	$ 590.00

	Landscape Maintenance/Sprinkler
	 
	$ 2,999.00

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	

	Social Events
	
	 

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  3,910.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports
Landscaping Committee **
While plowing, the town plow damaged a couple of sprinkler heads and line.The town will reimburse the HOA for the repairs.  The first native mowing will be June 10th. Mowing will now be on Thursdays so the landscaping company will not mow on a water day. Annual pressure test was done by Brightview. 
Architectural Control Committee
Requests have been coming in, being reviewed and processed. 
Fence Committee

Lots 1 – 25 will be painted this year. Todd and Bart walked the area to be painted. There are a few posts to be replaced.  Ken and his crew will be painting the day after Memorial Day.
Golf Course 

Town is still in talks with the golf course for the purchase of parking lot and pool area of the golf course. Please see the town’s website for further updates.
Social Committee
A host/home is needed  for the annual Christmas Party 2019. If you would like to volunteer to host, please contact Katie Keller or Dineen Lavelle.  ktj324@sbcglobal.net  or dineenl@verizon.net  We are still looking for a volunteer!
Our Summer Social is scheduled for June 8th with a rain date of June 15th. Mary Hahl  has graciously volunteered to be committee chair! We all thank her from the bottom of our hearts! If you would like to volunteer to help, please contact her at golfnlady6@aol.com    Our flyer is posted on the web site for details. Hope to see you there. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Nothing new to report.
New Business

Street Lights – wooden stakes at the entrances mark where the lights are to be installed. IREA has sent an easement request and this was forwarded to LCM for recommendations. Homeowners must vote on easement rights for IREA.
Tom will draft a letter to be sent to all homeowners.

Trash pickup issue – a recommendation letter has been received from LCM and our attorney. This issue has been tabled until further review of the recommendation letter and research can be completed. 

Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: June 11, 2019, 6:30 PM at the Wenger residence, 2914  Masters  Club Circle
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
